
Safety Advisory Committee Report to 
Academic Senate 

April 17th, 2024 

 

Announcements:  
• No new announcements. 

Completed Items: 
• Safety Day completed 3/27/2024.  Debriefing and feedback showed this was a positive 

experience.  Some learned that gun shots where not heard at all or that loud.  Some 
reported that gun shots sounded like someone clapping with cupped hands.  In a real 
situation you may not be able to discern gun shots and must rely on notifications to save 
critical seconds. 

Upcoming Items:  
• A bid has been received to have a consultant conduct a thorough study to verify the 

need of having a  Police Department on Campus.  Background can be found in previous 
reports. 

• Bids have been received and sent to Calvin for funding for bollards/gates to prevent 
unauthorized vehicles on campus.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Respectfully submitted,  

Roy Allard, Faculty Co-Chair 
Joe Grubbs, Administrative Co-Chair 
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